
 

 

Trillium Health Partners 
Board of Directors Special Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, July 14, 2022 
 

VIA VIDEOCONFERENCE 
 

In Attendance:  
Elected Directors Ms. Christine Magee (Chair); Ms. Joan Mohammed; Mr. David Allgood; Ms. Michele 

Darling; Mr. Howard Eng; Dr. Mohamed Lachemi; Mr. Michael Latimer; Ms. Jennifer Lee; 
and Ms. Melanie Steiner 
 

Ex-Officio Directors Ms. Karli Farrow; Dr. Dante Morra; Ms. Kathryn Hayward-Murray; Dr. Milan Barboza; Dr. 
Indraneel Ghosh; and Dr. Trevor Young  
 

Senior Management Mr. Scott Jarrett; and Ms. Nicole Vaz 
 

Guests Mr. David Longley 
 

Regrets Ms. Debra Carson; Mr. Mark Cummings; Mr. Kevin Johnson; Mr. Matthew Kenney; Mr. 
Perry Miele; Ms. Caroline Riseboro; Mr. Manjit Singh;  and Mr. Shihab Zubair 
 

Resource Ms. Paula Di Turi 
 
 

1.0 Welcome and Meeting Objectives 
 
The Chair called the Board meeting to order at 2:40PM. The Chair confirmed quorum.  
 
The Chair welcomed new Board Members, Kevin Johnson, Jennifer Lee; and the Professional Staff Executives, 
Dr. Milan Barbosa as the newly appointed President, and Dr. Indraneel (Indy) Ghosh as the newly appointed 
Vice President. 
 
The Chair reminded the Board that conflicts are to be declared as the agenda item arises. 
 

2.0 CEO Update 
 

i) Capacity Update 
 
Ms. Farrow advised that in the past month, THP’s patient volumes are equivalent to pre-pandemic winter surge 
periods.  The number of alternative level of care (ALC) patients at THP has doubled since May 2021, and the 
current 249 patients who require ALC are unable to be discharged due to a number of barriers.  She further 
described the pandemic’s impact on operations, with THP caring for the most number of COVID-19 inpatients 
in Ontario, this increased unit outbreaks due to aging infrastructure, further limiting capacity. Ms. Farrow also 
shared that there are more people than ever are requiring mental health services and that THP does not have 
enough mental health beds to keep up with demand. Ms. Hayward-Murray and Dr. Morra advised that increasing 
staff and professional staff shortages are due to the impact of the pandemic, absences, sick time and injuries. 
They further shared that regional partners are also experiencing record level volumes and staffing shortages 
leaving the entire system constrained.  Ms. Farrow and Mr. Jarrett recapped their roles on the GTA IMS 
Committee, and asked for the Committee to resume meeting.  The Board acknowledged Management’s 
transparency and the information shared in managing the difficult challenges. 
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is watertight (expected mid-September).  THP responded to ED’s Water Damage report with a consolidated 
set of comments, including warranty for mould for the life of the building (25 years), and escalation to THP’s 
EVP and CEO-level for items that impact the timeline/costs of the build.  THP and the Ministry of Long-Term 
Care (MLTC) agreed to seek documentation from IO to support the decision to continue the modular build, and 
to pursue extended warranties. A briefing will be provided to MLTC after the building is watertight.  
 

4.0 Adjournment  
 
MOVED by Ms. Magee and seconded by Mr. Eng that, the meeting be adjourned. 

CARRIED 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00PM.  

 
 
 
 

 
Christine Magee, Chair  Karli Farrow, Secretary 

 
 
 

 




